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BOARD OF TRUST
DATE: Tuesday, September 26, 2023
In the Boardroom 
TIME: 5:00 p.m.

PRESENT:  	Ms. P. Hilderley (Chair), Ms. D. Westcar, Ms. T. Crockford, Mr. R. Mitchell, Ms. J. Sandhu, Ms. C. Wilson, Ms. B. Taylor, Ms. P. Wettlaufer, Ms. J. Soden, Ms. A. Fortin, Ms. L. Symons, Dr. I. Hon, Dr. P. Howatt, Dr. K. Green, Dr. M. MacLeod, Ms. C. Lauder (City Rep), Mr. P. Lang, Ms. K. Lavelle, Ms. C. Smart
REGRETS: 	Mr. E. Andreola, Ms. M. Ross (Pt. Advisor), Mayor J. Acchione (County Rep)
Recorder: 	Ms. H. Scherer (Executive Assistant)

	AGENDA ITEMS
	DISCUSSION


	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called by Ms. Hilderley, Chair at approximately 5:00 p.m.

Ms. Hilderley welcomed everyone back after the summer break and introduced Dr. Kristy Green, President of the Medical Staff Association and Dr. Paul Howatt, Vice President of the Medical Staff Association to the Board of Trust. 


	PRESENTATION
	Business Continuity Plan:
Mr. D. Oder, Director of Information Technology and Mr. K. Somerville presented the Business Continuity Plan and highlighted the following:
· A Business Continuity Plan is a disaster recovery plan in the event of a disruption or threat to any service within our organization. 
· The Business Continuity Plan also consists of two related sub-plans, an I.T. Disaster Recovery Plan (a plan to restore IT applications and infrastructure services following a significant evet) and an Incident Response Plan (a plan to manage a wide range of crises from health and safety incidents to business disruptions). 
· They met with each member of the leadership team and reviewed 195 different services and identified the risks to patient care and the hospital should there be a disruption to the services. They not only looked at technical services, but paper-based services. 
· A criticality rating was used to score departments and services and to determine the estimated time to recover and the actual time to recover. 
· Technology is a critical dependency for patient care and business processes. 
· An overview of the project timelines was given. 
· The backup infrastructure was improved by completing a readiness assessment, redesigning the infrastructure to increase resiliency, increased backup disk capacity and retention period and ransomware protection.  
· Next Steps is to continue working with senior team to review organization business continuity plan priorities, validate risk analysis and risk treatment, understand technology limitations/gaps and improve on technology to reduce risk and finalize the Business Continuity Plan, Disaster Recovery Plan and the Incident Response Plan.
· In response to a question, it was noted that other hospitals do have a Business Continuity Plan in place; however, a lot of the other hospitals within our region do not. 
· In response to a question, it was noted that other hospitals that do not have a Business Continuity Plan do not pose a high risk to our organization.
· Ms. Hilderley thanked Mr. Oder and Mr. Somerville for their presentation. 


	DECLARATION – CONFLICT OF INTEREST 
	No one declared a conflict of interest. 

	ADOPTION OF AGENDA
	MOVED by Ms. Wettlaufer to adopt the Agenda, seconded by Mr. Mitchell. CARRIED.


	PREVIOUS MINUTES – 
June 27, 2023
	MOVED by Ms. Symons, seconded by Ms. Lauder to approve the previous Finance Committee Minutes of June 27, 2023.   CARRIED.


	Finance Committee 
	Capital Budget Status Update:
Ms. Westcar gave a status update on the 2023/24 capital budget. She noted the majority of the items on the list have been purchased. She also noted that there were five items that have been carried over from the previous year. The CT scanner will be up and running mid-October and the patient entertainment systems are scheduled to arrive on November 1st. 

Q1 HSAA Scorecard:
Ms. Westcar noted that the date on the scorecard should be changed from 2022/23 to 2023/24. She highlighted the following:
· Wait times continue to be a challenge in many of the areas; however we have improved our hip replacement wait times. 
· We are under target for readmissions, however may not be reflective of all the data. 
· Our ALC rate is above target. 
· Our volumes in day surgery, emergency and ambulatory care are above target.

ProResp Summary of Payments:
Ms. Westcar reviewed the ProResp summary of payments. The 2023 dividends were $5,000 and the management fees were $115,000. 


	Joint Health and Safety Minutes 
	MOVED by Ms. Westcar, seconded by Ms. Taylor to approve the previous Joint Health and Safety Committee Minutes of June 20, 2023.   CARRIED.


	City Report 
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Lauder reported that City Council met for several hours today regarding the safe injection sites. She noted there were 23 delegations and a number of pros and cons were highlighted. 

Ms. Lauder congratulated the hospital on placing third in the City Beautiful Award. 

She also noted that the non-profit building construction has commenced and they are hoping to have the foundation finished by end of November. 


	County Report
	No report 


	Foundation Report
	Ms. Wettlaufer gave the following highlights:
· In June, the Foundation received a very generous portion of Annette Vriends estate in the amount of $450K. The Foundation will be working with her nephew regarding naming opportunities. 
· The 2023 spring direct mail raised $20,461 towards PCA pumps; 2022 total raised was $8,780.
· The 50/50 continued throughout the summer with the following grand prize winners: June = Rita Crocker - $45,810; July = Edwin Van Weerdhuizen - $49,632; August = Shawn Williamson - $46,740. It was also noted that Shawn was a grand prize winner in November 2021.
· The Foundation has been approached by Ascend to participate in a pilot program called the Multi-Hospital Lottery that will launch mid-October and run for 6 weeks. The program is a province wide initiative that will bring various hospitals together under one lottery. The concept started as many smaller hospital 50/50 programs were seeing a significant decline in ticket sales. Grand River Hospital is leading the program, meaning they will be responsible for licensing and reporting to the AGCO.  Ascend will be responsible for the delivery of the raffle, all marketing, financial underwriting and all customer service. So far the following hospitals have confirmed their participation in the program; Mount Sinai, Guelph, Lakeridge, Perth/Smiths Falls, North Bay, Windsor, Chatham-Kent and Tillsonburg. Grand River will receive 22% of revenues and all other participating hospitals will receive 20% of each ticket sold where their foundation has been selected by the ticket buyer. The jackpot will be split by 13 winners. One will take 30% of the pot, 2 winners will take 5% and 10 will take 1%. The goal is a jackpot of at least $250,000. Ascend will be putting up a $25,000 guaranteed prize and $10,000 in early bird prizes. Hospital partners agree to provide access to their current lottery database to promote the new lottery. Our Foundation has agreed not to participate in this multi-hospital lottery at this time. 
· The Golf Tournament was another success, which raised $52K.


	Correspondence 
	Nothing to report 


	Adjournment 
	The meeting adjourned to LPP on motion at 5:40 p.m. CARRIED. 






_____________________________________          ___________________________________
Ms. P. Hilderley, Chair 				    Ms. L. Symons, Secretary
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